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While we were gathering in Petaluma for the July Area Committee meeting, the La Vina 20th 

Anniversary was taking place in Phoenix, Arizona. I am looking forward to hearing how it went. 
The Ad Hoc Committee on exploring the feasibility of future CNCA assemblies gave us a brief report 
on their progress. Any questions or comments can be giving to Erica S. of District 5. 
We had a presentation of new Business: 

 That CNCA form and ACCESS Committee. 
The motion was later withdrawn and will not be presented at the next assembly. 
There was some discussion on the two items of new business. They were: 

 That CNCA fund one Website committee person, at a cost not to exceed $1200, to attend 
the 3 day National A.A. Technology Workshop to be held Friday November 18th through 
November 20th in Winston-Salem, North Carolina. 

 That CNCA accept contributions and payments electronically. 
Both of these items will be Old Business at the August Area Committee Meeting. Please discuss 
these in your district meetings. 
We  also  had  a  report  from  Shaun,  Chair  of  NCCAA,  about  their  up-coming  70th   Anniversary 
conference in 2017. Lots of participation and speakers from GSO will be at this event. Check out 
their website, norcalaa.org, for information on all their events. 
Please  make  you  plans  to  attend  the  Summer  Assembly  at  the  Santa  Cruz  Fairgrounds  in 
Watsonville. Hotels in this area can be pricey. Contact district03dcmc@gmail.com for Hospitality 
needs. 
As always, please bring you’re AM/FM radios to all CNCA events. 
	
In service and gratitude, 
Joann L. 
CNCA Area Chair Panel 65 


